


Christ Congregational Church
2021 Annual Report
“Wherever you are on life's journey,
you are welcome here.”
[image: A picture containing snow, gear

Description automatically generated]

730 Ensign Street, Fort Morgan, CO 80701
Telephone: 970-867-3992 ~ E-Mail: Admin@uccfm.org
Reverend David Schlieter
TABLE OF CONTENTS
Agenda
Annual Meeting Minutes 2021
Pastor’s Report
Moderator’s Report
Conference Report
Nominating Committee Report
Deacons Report
Pastoral Relations Committee Report
Music Director Report
Kitchen Report
German Heritage Committee Fundraising Report
Faith 5K Report
Trustees Report
Christian Education Report
Church Statistics and Memorial Fund Report
Cradle Roll Report
Proposed 2022 Ballot
Treasurer’s Report
Proposed 2022 Budget

Annual Business Meeting Agenda
January 16, 2022

Call Meeting to Order - Moderator, Rhonda Jess

Minutes of the 2021 Annual Business Meeting

Treasurer’s Report 2021 – Tim Amen

Auditing Committee Report

Nominating Committee Report
	Presentation of 2022 Slate of Candidates
	Nominations from the floor
	Vote

New Business
	2022 Budget Approval – Tim Amen

Announcements
	Installation of new Board and Committee Members
		(Sunday January 23, 2022)
	Next Church Board meeting 
(Tuesday, February 15, 2022, 6 PM)

Adjourn with the Lord’s Prayer
Annual Meeting Minutes 2021
Christ Congregational Church Annual Meeting
January 16, 2022


Call Meeting to Order – Moderator Kerri Schneider

Moderator, Kerri Schneider called the annual business meeting of Christ Congregational Church to order immediately following the church service.  There were 31 members in attendance for the meeting.

Pastor David Schlieter offered prayer.

Minutes of the 2020 Annual Business Meeting –

Shelly Columbia made a motion to approve the minutes from the 2020 Annual Meeting as submitted.  Viola Bristol Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report – Bob Sagel

The Treasurer’s Report was presented as a power point to the congregation.

Total Revenue for 2020 = $125,938.37.  Fundraisers made $10,645.28, Interest earned $3,738.12, Offerings were up to $18,121.98, Pledges were down to $93,423.60.  $9.41 was misc. income.

Total Expenses for 2020 = $105,739.00.  

Net gain for the year 2020 was $20,199.37 mostly due to not having a minister’s salary to pay the last part of the year.  

Donations were made to Golden Stars $500, Gladiators Boxing $500, OCWM $500, Strengthen the Church $752, Neighbors in Need $40, OGHS $350, Christmas Fund $316, Rising Up $1,077.50, and Mo Co Family Center $1,127.50.   Giving to the 5 for 5 was met.  Capital Reserve Fund was not used in 2020.

Church Fund Balances end of 2020:  Camp Scholarship = $2,634.92; Capital Reserve = $169,513.34; Faith 5K = $703.67; Kitchen Fund = $13,587.69; Memorial Fund = $38,491.62; RMC Endowment Fund = $1,125.87; Sunday School = $3,214.89; Sabbatical Reserve = $5,000; General Fund = $75,929.38.  Total of all funds = $310,201.38.

Motion was made by Jon Kaper to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented, seconded by Evelyn Hall, motion passed.


Auditor’s Report – Tim Amen

Tim Amen reviewed the church finances with Bob Sagel and reported that everything was fully accurate, and the finances are in good condition.

Tim also reminded members of the RM Conference Endowment Fund that members can bequeath to in a permanent manner.

Motion made by Julia Glenn to accept Auditor’s Report, seconded by Jim Eberle, motion passed.

Nominating Committee – Sharon Kauffman

Sharon Kauffman presented the 2021 Slate of Officers.  Being short a few positions, she asked for volunteers to fill the positions.  Jim Eberle will fill the deacon vacancy, Jon Kaper will serve as Member at Large, Susan Kendrick and Nancy Eberle volunteered to serve on Nominating Committee and Shelly Columbia will join the Christian Education Team.  Kerri Schneider will be a delegate to the Platte Valley Conference.  Tim Amen will serve as RMC delegate.  With these volunteers, the slate of officers is filled.  

Kathie Ferguson made a motion to pass the slate of Officers for 2021 as filled, seconded by Wally Wunsch, motion passed.

New Business –

2021 Budget Approval – Bob Sagel

There are not many changes in the budget from last year.  Both expenses and income were raised by $2,000.  

The church website is up and running and Sunday Services are posted there to view.

Administrative Assistant salary is raised to $15 per hour for the 16 hours per week she works.  She is doing an excellent job and we appreciate her.

The Budget shows a -$7,849.03 deficit for 2021.

Bob Sagel made a motion to accept the 2021 Budget, Dan Kendrick seconded the motion, motion passed.

Announcements – Kerri Schneider

Installation of Officers will be Sunday, January 24.  The first Church Board Meeting will be Monday, February 8 at 6 PM.

Thank You – Rhonda Jess

Rhonda presented Bob Sagel and Kerri Schneider gifts to thank them for their service to the church.
 
Adjournment –

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned with Pastor David Schlieter leading the membership in the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted by,
Rhonda Jess, Church Board Vice Moderator and Church Board Secretary


Pastor’s Report
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Description automatically generated with medium confidence]Back in December 2018, I left my position of pastor at a great little country church in Wisconsin.  It was and will always be a wonderful place to worship, but I left there feeling burned out. I was so burned out; I was unsure if I would go back to pastoring churches.  I found working on a tree farm the balm I needed for my soul.  
In the fall of 2020, I began to miss preaching and teaching. I will always have my nose in a bible, and when I see something new, I just love sharing it with others! In any case, I began watching for pulpit supply opportunities. It didn’t take long, and I supplied here at Christ Congregational United Church of Christ two times. It went so well that in December 2020, I agreed to become your full-time interim pastor. 
In the year I have been here, I did all the normal duties as pastor. I preached and served the sacraments. I attended our church meetings. I participated in our music program by singing with the choir, with the New Choice Band, and I sang in two cantatas.  I attended meeting for the Platte Valley Association and the Rocky Mountain Conference. I attended meetings for the Fort Morgan Ecumenical Group.  I ran in the Faithful 5K with a respectable performance.  I even rolled dough for noodle making- one time into the sink. You still invited me back the next month! 
I recognize that I am keeping the preverbal seat warm for the next called pastor. The timing for CCC to look for that pastor has been challenging.  COVID has changed the landscape. I don’t think there is a lot of movement with clergy making the change to a different church. If anything, I have come to understand there are clergy who are in a similar position I was in three years ago. Pastors are tired and feeling burned out mostly due to trying to pastor during COVID.  They are staying put, retiring, or finding something else to do while they heal.  We need to continue to have patience and be mindful of our prayers. Keep praying friends! 
This past year I think this has been a great arrangement for both the church and for me. The church as had some stability during a year when there was so much going on in the world. I have benefitted by regaining what was once lost- a desire to be back in the pulpit. 
If you made it thus far, you know this isn’t a typical annual report.  This has had a mere mention of the ministry done during this pandemic year. No, this is much more. It is a thank you letter for the past year when I was healing from some church wounds. It is a thank you for all you did during a year in which I made several trips back to Wisconsin to be with my mom as she lost her battle against cancer.  
As we look forward to 2021, we need to be in prayer asking God to bless this church with a wonderful pastor. This church shouldn’t feel that it is playing second fiddle to anybody. This is truly a great church.
In Christ,
Reverend David Schlieter  

Moderator’s Report
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Description automatically generated]Thank you to my church family who had faith in me to serve as 2021 Moderator!
We have had a busy and successful year at Christ Congregational Church as you can see by looking thru the reports in this book.   I am grateful to each of you who actively participated and supported the church, and to the board members I served with.  Especially, I am thankful for the leadership, friendship, and wisdom of working with Pastor David, a true blessing to our church family!  
As we move ahead into 2022, I am confident in the leadership of Dan Kendrick, the new board and committee members, and look forward to what 2022 brings.
Blessings to you all,
Rhonda Jess, 2021 Moderator

Rocky Mountain Conference Annual Meeting Report

The Rocky Mountain Conference - Church Anew: Annual Celebration was held digitally June 7-13, 2021, via Eventbrite online access.  Tim Amen and Pastor David Schlieter attended a number of the sessions including the annual business meeting as voting members of the Christ Congregational Church.
The keynote webinar with Valarie Kaur was a highlighted session.  Valarie Kaur is a civil rights leader, lawyer, award-winning filmmaker, founder of the Revolutionary Love Project, author of See No Stranger: A Memoir and Manifesto of Revolutionary Love, and Sikh American Voice.
Church Anew: Leading from the Emerging Future was a panel discussion, four of the RMC’s most innovative pastors revealed how they have adjusted their ministries to fit the new reality of today’s church.  There was discussion and break out where folks could dig deeper with the individual panel members.  Much of this discussion centered on highlighting technology to reach out to the church through online access, podcasts and social media.
The state of the conference address was delivered by Conference Minister Sue Artt, Associate Conference Minister Erin Gilmore and newly added Associate Conference Minister Rev. Dr. Anthony Scott. 
The General Business Meeting included the following and were all approved.
-Bylaw Changes to Article 7.5 adding a new definition to Wider Ministries.  Also the Bylaws were revised and updated a number of inconsequential verbiage changes.
-Clergy Compensational Guidelines were approved which included a 6.2% increase.
-Approval of the 2021 budget
-Election
Respectfully Submitted,
Tim Amen and Rev. David Schlieter

Nominating Committee Report

Thank you to all our member who served on committees in 2021. Our Church could not have run smoothly without of your help.
Shout out to all of you that stepped up to help in 2022, you truly are appreciated. 
We have a few spots that still need to be filled.
Deacon – 2 positions
Trustee – 1 Position
Nominating Committee – 2 Positions

Brenda Kaper
Deacon’s Report

The end of 2021 closes with our church family back into the swing of most things. Church has been held in person and online through Facebook each Sunday this year allowing our church family to participate as they decide is appropriate for themselves. 
On Sunday mornings the Deacon’s greet those who enter the doors, hand out bulletins, collect offering and serve communion. We keep track of people in attendance and amount of offering that is given each week. Between the end of The New Choice music and start of church service we conduct a security check of the doors and basement area of the educational building. The Deacon’s also take care of decorating for the Christmas season and help where needed during special services such as Maundy Thursday, Ash Wednesday, funerals etc.
The coffee fellowship area continues to be utilized by those visiting with friends and neighbors or to listen to the band, choir and hand chimes early rehearsals prior to the start of services. The continued donations of coffee, baked items, or monetary donations for the purchase of supplies are greatly appreciated.
We hope each of you continues to support our church in 2021 with your time, talent and pledges. 
Submitted by,
Wally Wunsch
Pastoral Relations Committee Report

The Pastoral Relations Committee did not meet in 2021. The PRC’s primary function is acting as a liaison between our Pastor and the membership, not only address concerns but to pass along suggestions, ideas, and praises. It is the goal of the PRC to work with Pastor and congregation to maintain healthy and loving communication and resolve any issues with love and mutual respect.

What a great environment we have here at UCC-FM, your Pastoral Relations Committee is always just a phone call away if you need anything. Remember, compliments are best served in person!!! 

Jon Kaper
PRC Representative   
Music Director Report

[image: Image may contain: 2 people, people smiling]2021 was another wonderful year for music in our church.  The chancel choir sang 21 anthems, the chime choir played 7 songs, the combined choirs performed both an Easter and a Christmas cantata, and the band played more than 180 songs throughout the year.  
In June we enjoyed an outdoor summer service on the Kendricks’ property and in July we were treated to a unique and captivating piece of music featuring marimba and flute courtesy of Ashtyn Rossman and Nick Booker.  
Thank you to all who gave of their time and talents in order to enhance our worship experience.  We are truly blessed.
Bob Sagel

Kitchen Report

Because of Covid we once again were not able to host our Mandy Thursday breakfast with the community churches. 

We did serve a total of 4 memorial luncheons.

Our church members are very generous with their food, the serving of the meal, and the clean-up afterwards. We truly are a church family who serve our members in a very difficult time. 

Ruthie Grimes


Another successful year continuing the tradition of making and selling noodles and butterballs!  This wouldn’t be possible without ‘dough boy’ Jon Kaper and the wonderful crew of volunteers that help with making, bagging and sales.  Special thanks to Jo Ostwald for providing cherry rivel kuchen to the workers every time we met!  A true highlight to the evening!  
This year, including what was sold for German Heritage Committee Fundraising, 555 bags of thin noodles were sold, 323 bags of wide, and 278 bags of 1 dozen butterballs (that is 3,336 butterballs rolled for sale!)   My bookkeeping may be missing some sales, but I do try to keep track of it all!
The kitchen donated $500 to Our Church’s Wider Mission, $500 to Golden Stars, and $500 to Blue Santa. 
 All are welcome to come and help with noodles and butterballs.  It is a fun fellowship time and includes dinner!
Rhonda Jess


German Heritage Committee Fundraising Report

Fundraising has become an important part in raising money for the church.
In 2021 we offered sales of cabbage pockets, noodles, and butterballs twice during the year, once in the spring and again in the fall.  We sold 1116 cabbage pockets, 324 bags of thin noodles, 193 bags of wide, and 186 bags of a dozen butterballs.  Once again, we thank Julia Glenn and the Glenn family for donating some of the meat used for making the cabbage pockets.
Flower deliveries were made on Valentine's Day and Mother’s Day for the Flower Petaler making the church $ 2,450!  Thanks to Shelly Columbia for organizing this for us each year, to those who volunteered time to do deliveries, and to the Flower Petaler for this generous donation!  
This year we also made $ 2,500 from the sales of Eggs, Flour, Butter and Cream Cookbook by Evelyn Columbia.  Thanks Evelyn for doing this for the church!
Lacee Tixier Amen shared her talents in December taking Christmas photos and donated over $200 to the church!  Thanks Lacee for doing this!
The Be the Change Offering collected monthly is also included in fundraising and came to almost $400 for the year.
Total, the fundraising collected over $ 12,000 his year!  Fantastic!  Thanks to all who helped and supported these causes!
We are always looking for new ideas, so please share any you may have!  Also, if you would like to be a member of this committee, we would love your help!
Rhonda Jess, Shelly Columbia, Julia Glenn, Laurie Wunsch, Jon Kaper, Kerri Kosman Schneider 

Faith 5K Report

Christ Congregational Church 6th Annual Faith 5k was finally held April 24, 2021.
Our core team members were Brad Brashears, Lori Brashears, Viola Bristol-Johnson, Brenda Kaper, Jon Kaper, and me.   We chose to do our own timing this year. Brad, Lori, (donated a timing program) and Kinsey Brashears with Cody and Maddie Davis did a great job setting it up and tracking everyone as they came in. (Except for Jon who somehow did not finish!)
The numbers: 75 registered, 62 finished, (63 counting Jon), 26 volunteers and we donated $5,300! Each of our community partners, Rising Up and Veteran Services, received $2,650 a total of $300 more than the 5th Annual Faith 5k.
Total funds raised/donated by the Faith 5K: Blessings in A Backpack $1,853.36, Veteran Services of Morgan County $6,200.00, Rising Up $8,028.36, and our church $8,653.14 a total of $24,734.86 AMAZING
Thank you to all of you who sponsored, volunteered, participated and supported this event.  I cannot find the words to express how proud I am of our church family. We take care of each other and the community. Thank you for the opportunity to coordinate this event.
In Christ’s Love, Kathie Ferguson
Trustee’s Report
(none submitted)


Christian Education Report

The Christian Ed team had a wonderful year and a lot of fun with the kids and congregation, as well.  Here are a few of our favorite things from the year. 

* Color Bibles to learn more bible verses for memory work and coloring fun. We loved that the congregation joined in, as well

* Valentine’s Day party, sharing our love with one another. 

* Vacation Bible School Day at the Denver Zoo. We are learning so much and had the best day of togetherness learning about God’s creation of animals.  

* Sunday kicks off with a luncheon after church

* Zoo in the Pew for our littles, (preschoolers through kindergarten and 1st graders) learning about all the wonderful animals God created and how each one is special, just like us.  

* Hearing good Children’s interactive messages each Sunday morning from Pastor David *Painted a message sign to place outside the church, to share the good news of God with all to see.  

* A Charlie Brown Christmas play!     Best. Christmas. Program. EVER!   

* Christmas celebration of making s’mores and hearing the Christmas Story and then walking through a live nativity as a group and learning so much about the night our Savior was born! 

*Amazing families and teachers that give of time, talent and love to teach, plan and create meaningful activities in and out of the Sunday School setting.  

*Growing together in our faith and friendships is what makes our program so strong and meaningful to all.  The love and support to each other makes us better Christians, each and every day.  

Christ Congregational Christian Ed Team. 







Church Statistics and Memorial Fund Report

In 2021 there were no births, weddings, or confirmation.

Baptism:  
Emryn James Davis, daughter of Cody and Maddie, baptized on 4/18/2021

Deaths of members:  
Mike Glenn 1/5/2021, Richard Sailsbery 10/15/2021, Larry Columbia 12/15/2021

Funerals at the church:  
Harold Weimer 4/13/2021, Ruth Pogorelz 7/6/2021, Larry Columbia 12/21/2021

2021 Memorial donations given in memory of loved ones:
	Mike Glenn			$ 20
	Jack Wiederspan		$ 100
	Harold Stark			$ 100
	Dennis Stark			$ 100
	Tyson Fleming		$ 100
	Richard Sailsbery		$ 100
	Larry Columbia		$ 400

Equipment for the new sound and video system was purchased from the Memorial Fund.

Rhonda Jess


Cradle Roll Report

One new baby joined the Cradle Roll of Christ Congregational Church, in 2021:
     Emryn James Davis, October 21, 2020 – Daughter of Cody and Madalyn Davis
Other children, enrolled, under the age of three:
     Kase Albert Staley, son of Kaleb and Kelsey Staley
     Montana Grace Staley, daughter of Kendal and Whitney Staley
     Georgie Eiring, daughter of Kyle and Jennifer Eiring
     Stella Reese McMullen, daughter of Jamie McMullen and AJ McMullen
Wooden crosses, crafted by Jim Eberle, are presented to new babies, at the time of baptism. Birthdays are noted with birthday card mailings, until the age of three, at which time, the children are invited to attend Sunday School.  449 children have been enrolled, since the 1959 formation of the Cradle Roll.  
Submitted by Sharon Chilson

Proposed 2022 Ballot
Christ Congregational Church
2022 Board Officers and Mission Teams

CHURCH BOARD
	
Executive Committee
Moderator (one year term)
			Dan Kendrick 		(2022 - 2023)

		Vice Moderator (two-year term)
			Laurie Wunsch	(2022 – 2024)

Treasurer (two-year term)
			Tim Amen 		(2021 - 2023)  

		Secretary (two-year term)
			Rhonda Staley	(2021 - 2023)

Members at Large (two-year term)
		Trish Kembel 		(2021 - 2023)
		Jon Kaper 		(2021 - 2023)
		Jordan Kendrick	(2022 - 2024)
		Barb Frihauf		(2022 - 2024)
		Julia Glenn		(2022 - 2024)

FORMAL MISSION TEAMS

Deacons (two-year term)					Christian Education Team (two-year term)
	Wally Wunsch	   (2023)					Tracy Amen		(2023)
	Karla Eisenach   (2023)					Kortney Linker		(2023)
	Jim Eberle	   (2023)					Shelly Columbia	(2023)
	Sandy Pogorelz  (2024)					Jennifer Eiring		(2024)
			    (2024)					Kati Jess		(2024)
			    (2024)					Angie Aker		(2024)

Trustees (two-year term)					Pastoral Relations (two-year term)
	Gary Smith	 (2023)						Nancy Eberle		(2023)
	Craig Fritzler	 (2023)						Mike Staley		(2023)
	Jim Eberle	 (2023)						Sharon Kauffman	(2024)
	Mike Staley	 (2024)						Karla Eisenach	(2024)
	Gary Frihauf	 (2024)
			 (2024)				Delegates to Platte Valley Conference (two-year term)
									Kerri Kosman Schneider	(2023)
Nominating Committee  (two-year term)								(2024)
	Teresa Martens	(2023)
	Susan Eisenach	(2023)		Delegates to Rocky Mountain Conference (two-year term)		Nancy Eberle	    	(2023)					Tim Amen		(2023)			
	Kathie Ferguson 	(2024)								(2024)							(2024)
			     	(2024)



Treasurer’s Report
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Camp Capital  Faith RMC Sunday Sabbatical In The

REVENUES General Scholarship Reserve 5K Kitchen Memorial Mission Endowment School Reserve Mud TOTALS

DONATIONS 7,670.00 920.00 1,050.00 250.00 9,890.00

FUNDRAISERS

1

12,983.60 12,983.60

INTEREST EARNED  2,578.71 71.09 2,649.80

MISC INCOME 1,598.00 36,020.89 3,499.00 11,518.12 52,636.01

MISSION FUND 0.00

OFFERINGS 12,179.34 12,179.34

PLEDGES & CONTRIBUTIONS 117,610.20 117,610.20

TOTAL REVENUES 146,949.85 0.00 36,020.89 7,670.00 3,499.00 12,438.12 1,050.00 71.09 0.00 0.00 250.00 207,948.95

EXPENDITURES

ANNUAL FEES & LICENSES 2,206.81 2,206.81

ASSOCIATION DUES 370.00 370.00

CHRISTIAN ED EXPENSES 1,597.63 1,597.63

CHURCH HOSPITALITY 225.18

CONFERENCE DUES 2,100.00 2,100.00

DELEGATE 100.00 100.00

DONATION EXPENSE 0.00 5,300.00 1,500.00 4,201.50 1,050.00 250.00 12,301.50

GUEST MINISTER/ORGANIST 1,040.47 1,040.47

INSURANCE 7,374.50 7,374.50

MISC EXPENSE 0.00 2,699.68 600.58 3,300.26

MUSIC PROGRAMS 646.76 646.76

POSTAGE 446.00 446.00

REPAIRS & IMPROVEMENTS 498.60 498.60

SAFETY COMMITTEE 0.00 0.00

SUPPLIES - CHURCH 1,498.94 1,498.94

SUPPLIES - OFFICE 1,813.62 1,813.62

TELEPHONE 2,322.95 2,322.95

UTILITIES 5,725.58 5,725.58

WEB SITE 338.95 338.95

WORKERS COMP 1,073.00 1,073.00

TOTAL CHURCH EXPENSE 29,378.99 0.00 0.00 7,999.68 2,100.58 4,201.50 1,050.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 250.00 44,755.57

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 10,448.00 10,448.00

  FICA - ADMINISTRATIVE ASST 799.28 799.28

CUSTODIAN 6,135.48 6,135.48

  FICA - CUSTODIAN 469.36 469.36

MUSIC DIRECTOR 4,544.88 4,544.88

  FICA - MUSIC DIRECTOR 347.68 347.68

TOTAL SALARIES 22,744.68 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 22,744.68

PASTOR SALARY 16,554.96 16,554.96

HOUSING ALLOWANCE 38,628.00 38,628.00

ANNUITY 8,714.42 8,714.42

PASTOR - FICA OFFSET 4,221.60 4,221.60

PASTOR - LIFE & DISABILITY 0.00 0.00

PASTOR - HEALTH 0.00 0.00

PASTOR - VISION & DENTAL 0.00 0.00

CONFERENCE/ASSOCIATION 0.00 0.00

TRAVEL EXPENSE 0.00 0.00

CONTINUING EDUCATION 0.00 0.00

TOTAL PASTORAL EXPENSE 68,118.98 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 68,118.98

TOTAL EXPENDITURES 120,242.65 0.00 0.00 7,999.68 2,100.58 4,201.50 1,050.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 250.00 135,619.23

BALANCE 1/1/2021 75,991.43 2,634.92 169,513.34 703.67 13,587.69 38,491.62 0.00 1,238.22 3,214.89 5,000.00 0.00 310,375.78

INCOME LESS EXPENDITURES 26,707.20 0.00 36,020.89 (329.68) 1,398.42 8,236.62 0.00 71.09 0.00 0.00 0.00 72,104.54

BALANCE 12/31/2021 102,698.63 2,634.92 205,534.23 373.99 14,986.11 46,728.24 0.00 1,309.31 3,214.89 5,000.00 0.00 382,480.32

DONATIONS BANK BALANCES12/31/2021

German Heritage 7,905.75 Golden Stars 500.00Kitchen Checking 65,417.96

Be the Change  366.75 Blue Santa 500.00Kitchen MMDA - Bank of the West 10,903.19

Flower Petaler 2,450.00 UCC-OCWM 500.00Kitchen Bus MMDA - Bank of the West 84,376.14

Lacee J Photos 310.00 UCC-Strengthen the Church 40.00Offering & Mission RMC Endowment   1,309.31

Cookbooks 1,952.00 UCC-Neighbors in Need 230.00Offering & Mission UCF Capital Reserve Fund178,035.53

UCC-Christmas Fund 377.00Offering & Mission UCF Memorial Fund 42,438.19

Lilies & Poinsettias (0.90) UCC-OGHS 403.00Offering & Mission 382,480.32

12,983.60 Rising Up 2,650.00Faith 5 K

Morgan Co Family Center 2,650.00Faith 5 K

Audio Visual Equipment 4,201.50Memorial Fund

Audio Visual Equipment 250.00In The Mud

12,301.50

CHRIST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH

2021 TREASURER'S REPORT

1

FUNDRAISERS
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Income
Interest Earned
Offerings
Pledges & Contributions
Special Fundraisers & Misc
Total Budgeted Income
Expense
Annual Fees & Licenses
Association Dues
Christian Ed Expenses
Church Hospitality
Conference Dues
Delegate
Guest Minister/Interim
Insurance
Music Programs
Pastoral Search Committee
Postage
Repairs & Improvements
Supplies - Church
Supplies - Office
Telephone , WIFI & Pastor Cell
Utilities
Website
Workmen's Comp. Insurance
CHURCH EXPENSES
Pastor - Salary
Pastor - Housing Allowance
Pastor - Annuity
Pastor - Social Security/Medicare
Pastor - Life & Disability Benefits
Pastor - Health
Pastor - Vision
Pastor - Dental
Pastor - Conference/Association
Pastor - Travel Expense
Pastor - Continuing Education
PASTORAL EXPENSES
Salary - Admin Asst
Salary - Admin Asst - SS FICA
Salary - Admin Asst - Med. FICA
Salary - Custodian
Salary - Custodian - SS FICA
Salary - Custodian - Med FICA
Salary - Music Director
Salary - Music Director - SS FICA
Salary - Music Director - Med FICA
SALARIES
Total Budgeted Expense
Net Income (Loss)

CHRIST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH

2022 BUDGET
2021 Current Year to 2022
Budget 12/31/2021 Budget
3,500.00 2,578.71 3,000.00
10,000.00 12,179.34 12,000.00
110,000.00 117,610.20 117,000.00
8,000.00 14,581.60 8,000.00
131,500.00 146,949.85 140,000.00
1,200.00 2,206.81 2,200.00
175.00 370.00 175.00
2,000.00 1,597.63 2,000.00
1,000.00 22518 300.00
2,100.00 2,100.00 1,800.00
600.00 100.00 100.00
1,300.00 1,040.47 1,000.00
5,874.00 7,374.50 8,174.00
600.00 646.76 600.00
1,000.00 1,000.00
750.00 446.00 500.00
3,500.00 498.60 3,500.00
2,000.00 1,498.94 1,500.00
2,500.00 1,813.62 2,000.00
2,760.00 2,322.95 2,500.00
7,500.00 5,725.58 6,500.00
350.00 338.95 350.00
1,100.00 1,073.00 1,100.00
36,309.00 20,378.99 35,299.00
38,628.00 16,554.96 17,000.00
16,555.00 38,628.00 39,667.00
7,725.62 8,714.42 7,033.38
4,221.50 422160 4,335.03
827.75 0.00 1,063.00
9,000.00 0.00 12,996.00
0.00 0.00 0.00
0.00 0.00 0.00
400.00 0.00 400.00
750.00 0.00 750.00
0.00 0.00 . 100.00
78,107.87 68,118.98 O 8a,244.41
12,480.00 10,448.00 12,000.00
773.76 647.78 744.00
180.96 151.50 174.00
6,135.50 6,135.48 6,300.00
380.40 380.40 390.60
88.96 88.96 91.35
4,544.90 4,544.88 4,800.00
281.78 281.78 297.60
65.90 65.90 69.60
24,932.16 22,744 68 24,867.15
139,349.03 120,242.65 144,410.56
.7,849.03 26,707.20 -4,410.56





image1.jpeg




